
Dear OSC employee: 
 
As many of you know, the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) Office of Inspector 
General (OIG) is still conducting an investigation into the complaint filed by a group of 
your current and former colleagues (together with whistleblower organizations) in March 
2005.   The complaint alleges that Special Counsel Scott Bloch has committed multiple 
prohibited personnel practices, as well as other violations of law. 
 
This past Tuesday, an email sent to all OSC staff by Rebecca McGinley misrepresented 
OSC policy regarding witness interviews.  When OSC conducts an investigation it 
reserves to itself the right to contact witnesses directly without notifying the agency 
liaison.  Indeed, one would expect that OSC would object strenuously if an agency 
required that witnesses whom OSC contacted directly must report that contact to the 
subject of the investigation or one of his deputies.   
 
The OSC policy is set forth on the official agency website (“OSC reserves the right 
to contact witnesses directly when appropriate”):  
 
 http://www.osc.gov/documents/pubs/dr-memo.htm  
 
You might want to print out the linked page, just in case it suddenly disappears from the 
website.   
 
Attached for your review is a letter recently sent to Clay Johnson, Chairman of the 
President’s Council on Integrity and Efficiency, protesting this latest effort by OSC 
political leadership to obstruct the OIG investigation.   
 
Do not be intimidated.   
 
Sincerely 

 
Jeff Ruch 
Executive Director 
Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility 
 
 
********************************************************************** 
 
DO NOT RESPOND TO THIS E-MAIL FROM YOUR GOVERNMENT 
COMPUTER, as your agency may take the position that such a reply is a personal use 
government property.  
 

http://www.osc.gov/documents/pubs/dr-memo.htm


While PEER has no plans for regular e-mailings to your account, if you would like to 
ensure that you are removed from the mailing list, please send a message to 
info@peer.org with only the word "remove" in the subject of your message. 
 
If you would like to receive information on a personal email account, please send a 
message from your personal account to info@peer.org alerting us to this. You can also 
visit our website, www.peer.org, to sign up for e-newsletters. All communications with 
PEER are completely confidential. PEER does not sell, trade, or otherwise disclose the 
names or addresses of our members or mailing lists for any reason.   
 
 
 

http://www.peer.org/

